EDGMOND PARISH COUNCIL
Environment and Rights of Way Committee
Minutes of the meeting held on 15th October 2009 at 7.30p.m. in the Boardroom at Harper Adams Agricultural University.
Present:

Councillor Mrs Bradley



Councillor D Pitchford



Councillor K Humphreys



Councillor P Canning
In attendance:
P Doherty



J Shaw




Mrs Shaw




C Edwards




G Lamb




K Baker (Clerk)

E6/09

Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman
Councillor Mrs Bradley thanked everyone for attending and extended thanks to HAUC for the use of the room.
E7/09

Apologies



Councillor Mrs D Haycock


Councillor G Jones

E8/09
Environmental Day 

Mr Shaw gave a short resume of the aspects of the Environmental Day which had been very successful.  There was a wide range of displays and over 100 people attended the event which took place at Edgmond Village Hall from 10am until 1.00p.m.  The three main aims of the day were to encourage volunteering, indicate opportunities and to enhance and preserve the Parish for years to come.  There was an exit poll which collected names of volunteers for various projects.


Councillor Canning thanked everyone involved in the day and congratulated the organizers on its success.  We now have a nucleus of people who want to help.


Paula Doherty gave information regarding the Rights of Way Group which has already made an important start in their work.  An Audit Training Session had taken place with Andrew Careless, 7 volunteers attended.  The aim of the group will be to walk a variety of footpaths and to assess them under the guidelines provided.  The next meeting will take place on 5th November 2009.

E9/09
Working Group Structure and its relationship with the Parish Council


A draft structure had been circulated and it was agreed that option ‘B’ best met the needs of the Working Groups and Parish Council.
E10/09
Insurance and Risk Assessments


The Parish Council confirmed that the volunteers working on Parish Plan Environmental Projects are covered by the Parish Council insurance WHILST WORKING UNDER THE DIRECTION OF THE PARISH COUNCIL.  This covers them doing any tasks that they would possibly do at home, such as clearance and planting – they cannot, however, use any specialist equipment such as chainsaws.  The Parish Council is also not covered for rubbish to be burned or anything else deemed as ‘illegal’.  All rubbish must be bagged and disposed of appropriately.


Every task must have a relevant risk assessment in place, agreed by the Parish Council before the work is undertaken.


There must be NO fly-posting around the Parish (even for our own events) this is illegal and can carry a hefty fine.


CRB checks are required for working with children or vulnerable adults.  Anyone visiting the schools, for example, must be accompanied by someone with s current enhanced CRB check.  CRB checks can be administered via CVS or TWC – further details are available on request.

E11/09
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS


Any requests for funding should come via the Environment Committee (Cllr Bradley, Chairman) to Full Council, it must appear on an agenda for consideration so advance notice of a request is required.


Any fund-raising undertaken for the projects, should be undertaken on behalf of the Parish Council, and appears on the PC accounts as income, it has its own budget heading and can be used for miscellaneous expenditure within the guidelines of the project.

E12/09
TREE PROJECT


The Committee confirmed that the project had received a positive response at the Open Day and it is therefore agreed that they will take up the offer of Mr Tim Edwards.  Positive press releases will be forwarded to Shropshire Star and Newport Advertiser at appropriate times (under the direction of Mr Edwards).

E13/09
PARISH PLANTERS


Members of the Committee were disappointed that only 10 replies had been received.  A reminder on the website will be used to chase up the replies prior to the next Full Council Meeting.

E14/09
RIGHTS OF WAY – DISPLAY BOARD


The Parish Council had received notification of funding available via Telford & Wrekin Council for the design and provision of a Rights of Way display board.  The Parish Council had accepted the offer and suggested that the wording from the Parish Plan be used for the history of the area.  It was further agreed that Paula Doherty would liaise with Andrew Careless regarding other information and a draft design will be presented to the PC in the future.

E15/09
LAND OWNERSHIP MAP


A copy of the map had previously been available, a further copy is in the school.  It would be useful if the Environment Committee could have a copy.

E16/09
NEXT MEETING


The Environment Committee will meet on 7th December 2009 at 7.30p0.m. in Committee Room 3, Edgmond Village Hall.


The Minutes of the Environment Committee meetings will be distributed to all in attendance.

Signed ……………………………………………..Date……………………………….


